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Rancho Bernardo Community Planning Board 

P.O. Box 270831, San Diego, CA 92198 

www.rbplanningboard.com 

 

May 1, 2017 

Special Meeting  

Minutes 

 

6:00 PM, @ Eastview Community Center 

17520 Drayton Hall Way, San Diego, CA 92128 

 
2017 RB PLANNING BOARD 

 

P = present                                                          A = absent                               ARC = arrived after roll call 

Sonny Googins X Scott Hall X Sherry Guthrie  X Ruth Coddington X Mike Lutz X 

Robin Kaufman A Merle Watson X Dan Grobee X Jim Denton X Vicki Touchstone X 

Mel Zadeh X Terry Norwood A Gary Long X     

        Total Seated 13 

        
Total in 

Attendance 
11 

 
ITEM #1  Call to order/roll call – special meeting:   The meeting was called to order by Vice-Chair Sherry Guthrie at 

6:03 PM.  The quorum was met with 11 of 13 members present. 

 

ITEM #2  Non-agenda public comment:  None 

 

ITEM #3  Comment Period for Westwood parking restrictions:  As a consequence of new information presented at the 

April 20, 2017 Planning Board Meeting and subsequent action by the Board, residents will be given an 

opportunity to comment on the 2-hour parking restriction between 10 PM and 6 AM on Botero Dr., Poblado Rd. 

between Botero Dr. and Capilla Rd. (inclusive of cul-de-sacs) and Oculto Rd. between Botero Drive and Capilla 

Rd. (inclusive of cul-de-sacs).  

 

 Karen Parlin, President of the Waterbridge HOA, updated the Board on their progress to mitigate the parking 

shortage in their complex.  They have added 8 spaces and are working with the City, architects, and engineers 

to increase on-site parking.  They continue to utilize Facebook to implement stall sharing with residents.  The 

Westwood Club is still non-responsive to Waterbridge’s request to rent some of the club’s parking spaces.   

 

 Two Westwood residents were in attendance that do not reside within the petition area expressing concern about 

the Palomar College project and the impact on their streets. 

 

 Vice-Chair Guthrie reiterated this meeting was being held to allow residents in the Westwood community the 

opportunity to provide dialog about this issue to the Board.  The Board originally indicated that while they did 

not feel the installation of the signs was a viable solution to the problem, they would support the residents.  The 

City requested the Board to either support the petition to add 2-hour parking restriction signs between 10 PM 

and 6 AM or deny it.  As a follow-up to the City’s request, evening drive-by surveys by all members of the 

Traffic & Safety Committee throughout a one-week period of all the streets listed in the petition, photos showing 

the available parking on the streets, Police Department license plate checks reflecting the majority of vehicles 

parked on the streets, were in fact residents of the streets named on the petition, and the City Police Department 

reporting that the parking restriction could not be enforced.  Consequently, the Board voted against the 

installation of the signs. 

 

ADJOURMENT:   There being no further business, motion Jim Denton, second Dan Grobee to adjourn the meeting at 6:45 PM.  

The motion passed unanimously 11-0-0. 

 

Respectfully submitted, Sonny Googins 
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STANDING COMMITTEE MEETINGS 

 

Administrative Committee  
6:00 PM - Monday, 10 days prior to Board meeting  

RB Swim & Tennis Club - Ceramics Room  

 

Publicity/Election Committee 

6:30 PM – Third Thursday 

RB Swim & Tennis Club – Club 21 Room  
 

Development Review Committee 
6:00 PM – First Tuesday of the month 

RB Swim & Tennis Club – Ceramics Room  

 

Traffic & Transportation Committee  
6:00 PM – 1st Monday of month  

RB Swim & Tennis Club – Ceramics Room

Regional Issues Committee 

7:00 PM – First Tuesday of the month 

RB Swim & Tennis Club – Ceramics Room  

 

 
 


